
NSJCA REPRESENTATIVE CRICKET COACHES AND MANAGERS POLICY

• All coaches and managers are appointed by the NSJCA Representative sub-committee and engaged by the

NSJCA.

• NSJCA’s primary objective is to provide representative cricket to players who are committed to club cricket

in the NSJCA competitions.

• NSJCA representative cricket is community based and as our guidelines state: ‘Without parents support

for the roles of coach and manager it would not be possible to run representative cricket for our children.’

• All Applications for appointment to coach or manage an NSJCA team will be considered by the NSJCA

Representative sub-committee.

• When considering the appointment of coaches, the Representative sub-committee will take into account

a number of factors including experience (in both playing and coaching), qualifications and the necessary

personal skills to engage with and manage all the stakeholders. Coaches will also need to be fair and

consistent in the context that representative cricket is often a game of “unequal opportunity” in as much as

not everyone will get the same amount of batting or bowling in each game or across the season. It is

therefore important the coach can articulate and explain this to the players and parents.

• While the preferred position is to use volunteer coaches, in order to access the best level of coaching, the

NSJCA Representative sub-committee will also consider applications from external and independent ources.

• Such considerations will be made on a case by case basis and may require payment from the NSJCA

(including reimbursement of out of pocket expenses) to secure the services of suitably qualified (Level 2 or

above) coaches. In such situations the NSJCA Representative sub-committee will seek approval from the

NSJCA.

• In terms of accreditation, the Level 2 is the desire accreditation with Cricket Australia for Representative

coaches. And while Level 1 accreditation with Cricket Australia is the minimum expected to coach a NSJCA

Representative team, coaches of our DCA Representative teams will be expected to work toward obtaining

Level 2 accreditation with Cricket Australia as soon as practical.

• The Representative sub-committee recognises that obtaining the Level 2 requires a big commitment and

therefore will be flexible in terms of timing and providing support.

• At the discretion of the Representative sub-committee, the NSJCA will sponsor coaches to attain Level 2

accreditation


